


DMAG Update-

company is responsible for buying and installing their own system, and the line will
be metered.

Andy Litten read the report for September. A copy of the report is attached to the
minutes.

At the request of Chairman Thrailkill, Mr. Castles explained that “DMAG?” is the
Drought Management Advisory Committee, which was created as part of the
Catawba-Wateree Water Management Group — the group of eighteen (18) member
utilities tasked with protecting the Catawba River Basin — as part of Duke Energy’s
relicensing project several years ago.

Financing Capital Improvements- Mr. Castles stated that there is nothing new to report this month. A

Generator Grant-

conversation was had with Raftelis, but the article for the newspaper is not ready
yet. We are also waiting on the engagement letter for the rate study from Raftelis.

Mr. Douglas asked if the Rate Study will be on wastewater as well. Mr. Castles
stated that he is under the impression that CWR is looking at adjusting their rates
as well.

Mr. Thrailkill asked how the rate study would impact industry. Mr. Castles stated
that it would not impact them. Mr. Thrailkill then asked how we would address an
over-allocated industry — as in, one who asks for a million gallons per day and only
ends up using five-hundred. Mr. Castles stated that at such time, the allocation and
payment for it would be handled through the Capital Recovery Fees.

Susan Roddey stated that CMD recently applied for a FEMA grant to install
Generators at the Headquarters building and at the two pump stations in the system.
As a part of the grant process, SC Emergency Management has requested additional
information, including a federal grant application and a maintenance agreement
form. The documents need to be signed by the Commission.

Mr. Douglas asked about the maintenance agreement. Mrs. Roddey explained that
the agreement is simply to ensure that CMD will continue to own and maintain the
property and the equipment after the project is completed.

At this time, Chairman Thrailkill brought to Mr. Castles and Mr. Litten’s attention that the leak on
Willowbrook Street he called about the previous week still had not been repaired. Mr. Litten stated that
he was under the impression it had been repaired, and that the site was still wet enough that water would
stand for a few days while it dried. He further stated that he would be in Fort Lawn on Thursday and would

check the location.

Director’s Update-

New Business:

Mr. Castles reported the following:

- Chester Talkback Forum — On October 3™, CMD participated. The guest speakers were
local utilities — TruVista, CCNG, Duke Energy, CWR, and CMD. Most questions were
water related, and the crowd was very emotional — complaining of high water bills and the



lateness of bills among other things. A lot of the participants are not happy with the 10 day
due date on the bill and the inability for CMD to change billing dates. There were
complaints about the minimum bill. There has also been a rash of high readings over the
last two months that cannot be explained. We have an interim policy to waive the high bill
and return it to an average if no leak is found. It is a one-time adjustment until we get all
the water meters in place and are able to check the actual usage histories. CWR has also
agreed to this adjustment policy.

Water For All - CMD attended the First Annual Summit. A copy of the brochure is in the
packet. Mr. Castles stated that he appreciates the board allowing us to reach out to elected
officials and invite them. In attendance from Chester were Shane Stuart, County
Supervisor; Joe Branham, Chester County Councilman; Ed Sharpe, Richburg Town
Councilman; Tommy McMinn, Town of Richburg, Sharon Peterson, Andy Litten, and Fred
Castles.

Economic Development Ad — at the request of Economic Development, CMD has
submitted an ad for Chester County’s ED Magazine. A copy of the ad is attached to the
minutes.

Roseburg — During their courting of Chester County, CMD’s Engineering Staff submitted
the water service information and construction cost estimates to them twice, and gave them
additional information when requested. CMD met with Roseburg engineers in person to
discuss the cost estimate in January. We also confirmed the cost of $300,000 in a separate
correspondence. Now, Roseburg claims they did not budget the money to install the service
from their plant to the street, and they have come to Chester County stating that they need
someone to pay for it.

This is something we have not done for any other industry. We have not yet been contacted
directly by either Economic Development or the SC Department of Commerce requesting
it to be paid by CMD. We have been told by a third party that DoC has agreed to come up
with $200,000 and expects CMD to pay the remaining $100,000 as a good faith effort to
support Economic Development.

When this meeting is set up, we want Daniel Young present to discuss this. We would also
like Mr. Thrailkill to be there if possible. The documentation is available showing where
CMD provided the information multiple times.

Mr. Litten stated that we provided the information as an estimate for their planning
purposes. We also made it clear during every conversation that this would be installed by
them or their contractor. At no point did we acknowledge that this is what we would spend
to do this work.

Mr. Douglas asked for the name of this plant. Mr. Castles stated that it is Roseburg Forest
Products. Mr. Douglas then asked how a plant can come in and not think about water. Mr.
Castles stated that they are estimated to use 380,000 gallons per day, and we will be giving
this capacity away. Mr. Douglas asked how they did the construction work cost estimates
and did not have water included in it. Mr. Castles confirmed that it is still under design,



and they will start site work in January 2018. Roseburg’s claim is that they did not budget
for a water service line and that they are out of money.

Mr. Simpson asked if this $100,000 was budgeted. Mr. Castles stated that it is not, and it
would require a budget amendment and come out of savings.

Mr. Douglas asked if it will generate funds. Mr. Castles stated that there will be a payback
period of decades. '

Mr. Douglas asked if it will have to go under the highway. Mr. Castles confirmed that it
does. Mr. Douglas then stated that he can understand CMD paying to go under the highway.
Mr. Castles explained that the cost estimate CMD provided for water service covers the
tap, the bore, and installing the water service line all the way to the building. CMD has
never paid for another industry’s private water system.

Chairman Thrailkill asked if Jones-Hamilton had the same. Mr. Castles stated that it was
more — it had to go under the railroad for an additional 75 feet of jack and bore. Mr. Litten
added that GiTi also bored. Natural Gas also had to bore under the road as well.

Mr. Castles stated that there is a 50% chance when tying onto the main that it would include
a bore. It was represented in the cost estimate. It is not in addition to the cost. There is some
political pressure from the County and SC DoC that CMD be an active player in the project
because CWR has to extend a force main 2.5 miles to serve the site. CNG has to install
several thousand feet of new gas main because the existing main is not large enough to
'supply Roseburg. CMD has ample water capacity available and we do not need to extend
transmission lines to serve this site. We can deliver their needs from the main on-site. The
plans described that Roseburg would run their sewer service from the plant to the road.

In the last meeting CMD had with Roseburg officials, Roseburg described in detail their
plans to install a sewer service from the building to the street. They stated that they had
nothing in their budget to extend water. Mr. Castles stated that he will provide more
information as it becomes available.

Attorney Gaston asked where the meter goes? Mr. Castles stated that it varies. It can go at
the state right of way or nearer to the plant depending on the conditions. GiTi is at the
building. Jones-Hamilton is at the street. We prefer it to be at the right of way.

Reports:

Director’s Report- Mr. Castles read the Director’s Report for September. A copy of this report is attached
to the minutes. Mr. Castles also stated that based on the information we are receiving
from the new meters, we may recoup up to 15% of the water lost in our system. We
are assumed to lose up to 25% of our water based on the old meters. Results on this
should be available by June 2018, when the meter project is complete.



Hydrant Report-  Mr. Castles read the Hydrant Report for September. A copy of this report is attached
to the minutes.

Financial Report- Because Mrs. Moon is on a mission trip to Honduras, Mr. Castles read the Financial
Report for September. A copy of this report is attached to the minutes.

Mr. Douglas asked Mr. Castles to explain about someone stealing water. Mr. Castles stated that from
time to time we catch customers stealing water. Attorney Gaston is working on a case where a young
lady was caught straight-piping the meter. Her meter had been pulled. She was arrested by the sheriff’s
department for stealing water.

Attorney Gaston stated that a statute provides for unlawful meter tampering. When we find the situation,
we call the police and take photos.

Mr. Douglas asked if we have run across it before. Mr. Castles confirmed that we have. We have two or
three incidents a year. People who are disconnected and use water illegally have their meter pulled, and
then will straight pipe the water line through the meter box.

Mr. Simpson asked how they do it. Mr. Castles stated that you break the meter lid and add pipe with a
set of fittings.

Mr. Litten stated that with the new meters, because they are radio read and have a history, we are no
longer going to pull meters for nonpayment. If the water is on, it will register when the route is read and
we will have a known quantity of illegal usage. It will be easier to track and recoup stolen water in
addition to the state issued penalty.

Mr. Castles stated that we are looking at deveioping a penalty policy for theft.
Attorney Gaston stated that we need to explain to new commissioners that if a meter is defective, it is
almost always defective in the customer’s favor. It will under register on almost every occasion. When

new meters go in, they will read more accurately and will reflect actual usage.

Mr. Castles stated that in light of the spirit of the community, this is another reason we implemented the
one-time forgiveness. Going forward, we plan to have a 24-month forgiveness policy in place.

Mr. Simpson asked if the new meters will detect leaks. Mr. Castles stated that they will. In dealing with
the public and public opinion and emotions, we want to be able to assist as best we can.

With there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. Motion to adjourn was made
by Sharon Peterson, Seconded by Jean Nichols, and unanimously agreed upon.

Approved: Respectfully Submitted:

Date: _November 8, 2017 By: __Suwsan Jt. Raoddey
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CHESTER METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

FILTRATION PLANT
MONTHLY REPORT

September 2017

Completed all reports.

All Emergency generators were ran by Dell Hughes. The emergency diesel
engines were also ran and were reported as operating fine.

Collected 28 Distribution Samples and analyzed for the presences of Coliform
Bacteria. All samples were within acceptable range.

We are currently discharging a Total Chlorine Residual of 2.75 ppm and
maintaining an average level throughout the distribution system this month at
.97 mg/I.

Replaced Chlorine flow control valves on #1 & #4 filters. Replaced the
diaphragm in the #3 filter Chlorine flow control valve. Researched and located
a new diaphragm designed to specifically to handle chlorine solutions. We
have placed an order for these diaphragms to replace the ones in use now.
This will preserve the valve body and allow for long term use.

Our new hire, Matt Blackwell will be starting on the 16" of October.

Under the recommendations of Universal Filtration, we have located a
company with the proper equipment to come in and take the necessary
measurements on the Plate & Frame Press to determine if the unit has twisted
or sagged.

Replaced Chlorine room fan switch.

Replaced the toilet in the men’s restroom in the sludge building.

Replaced the packing nuts on the #3 High Service pump and adjusted the
packing.

Repaired a leak on the Sodium Chlorite fill line.

Replaced photo cell’s in three outdoor lights around the Sludge building.

Gopher Utilities Came and removed the sprocket/clutch on the Clarifier drive
unit.
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DEPOT UPDATE
October 11,2017

We have received the final repayment invoice from DOT. The check has been mailed
and the project is officially closed.






























